City of Haines Newsletter

January 2019
Community Soup Luncheon
The Haines Methodist Church will be providing a free soup luncheon in the Fellowship Hall the last Sunday of month at 12:15 pm. The soup luncheon will be available December 30th, January 27th, February 24th and March 31st.
Fines for Rights of Way Violations
The Haines City Council approved a Resolution setting fines for rights of way violations as defined by Ordinance No.151, An Ordinance to Regulate the Use of the City of Haines Rights of Way at the November 13, 2018 Council meeting. A copy of the ordinance and resolution may be obtained at City Hall. Please familiarize yourself with the ordinance and follow the guidelines or you could be subject to a fine.
Water Compliance Project
The contractor that was awarded the bid for construction for the Water Compliance project, T. Bailey Inc and sub-contractor Warrington Construction have indicated that they plan to start construction in March depending on weather conditions.  The City will keep everyone posted on the timeline for the project when the information is available.
City of Haines Building Procedures
Please contact the City of Haines prior to building, this includes permanent and portable structures and fences.  Buildings less than 200 square feet, that do not require a building permit, still require review by the Haines Planning Director. A site map must be provided to verify zoning and set-backs. A complete list of the procedures is available at the Haines City Hall and on the City of Haines web site: www.cityofhainesor.org.
Winter Landfill Schedule
For the months of January, February and March the Landfill will be open the first Saturday of the month only. The Landfill will be open January 5th. The hours of operation are 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. Closures are possible due to weather conditions so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill.
2019 Dog License/ATV License
2019 Dog Licenses are available now. 
It is a requirement to have all dogs licensed with the City of Haines, please bring proof of rabies vaccination when purchasing your dog licenses. The City of Haines allows operation of ATV’s on City Streets but an ATV license must be purchased.  The 2018 Dog and ATV licenses will expire December 31, 2018 and a 2019 license must be obtained. Dog licenses cost $5.00 for spayed or neutered dogs and $9.00 for non-spayed or neutered dogs. ATV licenses cost $5.00. 
Meeting Information

The next Council Meeting will be held January 8th at 6:00 pm at City Hall. The newly election officials, which include; Mayor Jim Brown, Council members, Katie Jones, Don Adcock and June Falcon will be sworn into office at the January 8th Council meeting. Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
City Contact List
Mayor Jim Brown: 541-519-0334
Council President Katie Jones-Bedolla: 541-856-4054

Councilor Lisa Whited: 541-856-3688


Councilor Ken Bain: 541-519-4825
Councilor – Dennis Anthony: 208-859-8541


Public Works Brandon Fry: 541-910-0708
Councilor Don Adcock: 541-403-0476
Councilor John Shurtleff: 541-519-5264


City Recorder Valerie Russell: 541-856-3366
HAINES POLICY FOR SNOW PLOWING AND EMERGENCY RESPONSE

1. If we experience a snowfall of 4 inches or more, the City will plow on non-regularly scheduled workdays.

2. The City is not responsible to clean out private driveways.

3. The City is not responsible to plow State Highways or County Roads.

4. The City does not have the resources to sand.

5. The City will normally plow at night, except in extreme situations.

6. School bus routes and collectors are priority streets to be plowed first.

7. Drifting snow can cause a need for non-regularly scheduled workday plowing if it creates a danger

8. The City will, when possible, widen out/clean up the next regular workday after a snowfall if it has not snowed again.

RESIDENT POLICY FOR SNOW REMOVAL WITHIN PUBLIC RIGHT-OF-WAY

 Snow on private property is not to be moved onto the City streets. If this occurs and creates a road hazard to the traveling public, the person completing the action could be liable in the event of an accident that results in injury or property damage.

· Do not accumulate or pile snow on or around the water meters. It may inhibit us from stopping a water leak or thawing a meter.

· Do not move your snow onto your neighbor’s property or into alleys.

· Snow removal must not inhibit access to public utilities, i.e. phone pedestals, power meters, sewer manholes, and 
sidewalks.  
· Reminder: Do not store items on the City Right of Way that could inhibit the City from plowing properly. The City will not be held responsible for damage to any items stored on the Right of Way and the owner of the items can be subject to a fine.
During extreme cold weather conditions, it is advisable to leave cold water running a trickle to help keep pipes and water mains from freezing.

The City of Haines is an equal opportunity employer and complies with section 504 of the rehabilitation act of 1973 and the Americans with disabilities act.
